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PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP – AGM MINUTES
Monday 14th May 2018
6.30pm 

Present: Jack Earnshaw (JE), Maggie Samuel (MS), Bill Graham (BG), Rosemary Rives-Roberts (RRR), Sue Ware (SW), Susan Manley (SM), Brian White (BW), Sue Taylor (ST), Anne Balcomb (AB),Karen Acott (KA), Lucy Harris (LH), Kate Burns (KB),Irene Saunders (IS), Susan Earnshaw (SE), Sylvia Croucher (SC)
Apologies: 
	1.0
	Welcome to the meeting:

 Welcome:

I’d like to welcome you to the Annual Meeting of the Wallingbrook Patient Participation Group. 

My name is Jack Earnshaw, the Chairman of the PPG. With me are Karen Acott, a partner and the pharmacist at the surgery, Lucy Harris, the Practice Manager,   and Kate Burns Business Service Co-ordinator.
There have been several changes to the PPG membership since the last meeting, partly due to the closure of the Okehampton surgery.     The new members are Sue Ware, Bill Graham, Brian White and Susan Manley. As well as the new members, the committee is made up of Anne Balcomb (our vice chair), Rosemary Rive-Roberts, Maggie Samuels, Sue Taylor and myself.

	

	2.0
	Minutes of the last AGM meeting
	

	1.1
	Last year’s AGM minutes were approved, seconded by JE for publication on the Wallingbrook Health Group website. Approved. 
	

	2.0
	PPG Chair Report JE
	

	1.1
	Chair Report 

We are a collection of patients who have volunteered to regularly meet with the medical and management staff of Wallingbrook Health Group. We have no statutory powers to affect what the surgeries do, although the government expect that each practice has a PPG. Our main role is as a critical friend to the practice and to try to influence the way the surgeries operate.

The PPG meets approximately monthly with a practice partner and the Practice Manager and we set our own agenda regarding what we wish to discuss. We also receive a report from the practice regarding their situation and the issues that they wish to discuss. 

We used to meet for our Annual Meeting in November but thought that changing this to the spring might help to increase the numbers attending – dark damp winter nights aren’t conducive to attracting people to attend!

Rosemary Rives-Roberts chaired the Committee for three years until last December and did an excellent job in ensuring we considered the views of patients. During her time we changed the way we coordinated with the staff and how the group operated. I would like to express our thanks for her hard work for the group over those years and am delighted that she is continuing as a member.
KAC and JE presented Rosemary with a bouquet of flowers to say thank you on behalf of the Health Centre. 

We updated the Terms of Reference (our rules) this year to make it easier to recruit new members and to clarify our role. Although we don’t use these rules regularly they help us to understand the job we are here for.

Wallingbrook has gone through a lot of changes over the last few years but the partners and staff have always aimed to offer excellent services to their patients. As part of this there have been several changes to the GP partners and other staff. However, their attitude has always been to maintain the services to their patients in a seamless fashion. The PPG has continued to support the practice throughout these changes.

One change that we found difficult to accept was the decision that the sale of over-the-counter medicines wouldn’t continue. We disagreed with this, especially as there was no local alternative. However, the decision was made by the private business of the partners and we were not able to influence it except on the margins. We continue to attempt to find alternative LOCAL suppliers of such items, such as Central Stores and the Newsagents.

A few years ago there was a major issue about the telephone service as it meant phoning a premium line number. This contract has now been replaced and the only number to remember is 01769 580295 which is a standard geographic number. During the last year we have worked with the surgery to make the telephone menu system as simple as possible – so patients got to speak to the right person as easily as possible.

Last year, there was a patient survey carried out by CFEP. As well as recognising that the overall results were very good, we also looked at the detail comments made by patients and worked with the practice to address any negative issues.

We also worked closely with the staff on the introduction of a policy regarding the non-attendance of patients for their appointments. Such non-attendance costs us all as it increases the waiting time to see a doctor or nurse. As well as the introduction of this policy, the practice now sends text messages or emails to remind people of their appointments. The number of non-attendees is now reducing, but it is sad that the number is still quite high – it is easy to reply to the text or email or telephone and explain that you aren’t able to attend.

My own view of Wallingbrook can only be compared with my previous experience of a surgery in Berkshire. On a scale of 1-10, then my previous surgery would be 5 but Wallingbrook is at least 9. I am still amazed at the breadth of services offered. I think this is superb, bearing in mind that Wallingbrook operates in such a rural area.

We continue to look at Wallingbrook’s web site to make it easier to find the information you want. We created a set of files to point to services in each village that might help to improve people’s health – not just physically but also addressing issues such as loneliness. These files will be updated again soon, but have fallen foul of the new Data Protection rules. (we can’t give a contact name unless we have written permission, despite the information being listed on other web sites). Additionally we are attempting to improve the online services provided by SystmOnline. This is the online system that you can use to book appointments, order repeat prescriptions and view your medical records.  NHS England is expecting surgeries to encourage its use, but we believe it needs changes to make it easier to use. 

We have recently started a couple of discussions with the practice:

· The possibility of a Facebook page to keep people up to date with services

· The possibility of creating a separate charity to raise funds to buy equipment for the surgery and to fund services that are outside the generic services offered (e.g. dementia café).

Our job is to listen to residents about the quality of the service – such as why you can’t get an appointment – but not to discuss the diagnosis of detailed medical conditions. Bearing that in mind we would be delighted to hear your opinions and criticisms. For example, we recently discussed the difficulty of attending the surgery in the absence of public transport. Some villages have access to charities that will transport patients to the surgery, but other villages haven’t expressed any need for a service.

There is a long list of items we have discussed with the WHG that we will put onto the web site as soon as possible. Some of these were very easy to resolve e.g. provision of risers for the chairs for those with issues sitting on or getting up from normal height chairs.

	

	3.0
	Wallingbrook Health Group Report – Karen Acott 
	

	
	Welcome all, thank you Jack for pointers you have provided us.

Partner changes
· Liz Wilson-Smith left in March 2017

· Ian Guildford left in June 2017

· Rhiannon Starks in December 2017

· Dr James Jarvie joins in April 2017, and increased sessions in September 2017

· Karen Acott increase sessions in June 2017    

· This year see’s Dr Burke retiring, however for a short time will returning as GP A new partner, Dr Owen starts with us in July 2018 
· We saw one of our Healthcare Assistants move on and have introduced Alison Wood to the team.

Preparing for the Future
NHS England has tasked local populations to look at 5 year forward view, to provide sustainable way forward, they have recognised there are not enough GP’s, and practices should work together to streamline the system. The solution for urban location is not the solution for us. 

Wallingbrook is one of 9 practices who have federated to ensure it is stringer to deliver healthcare for the future. The federation is currently working on a sustainable improved access to general practice which requires all CCG’s to provide extended access to general practice to their whole population by 1 October 2018. This must include ensuring access is available during peak times of demand, including bank holidays and across the Easter, Christmas and New Year periods.
The federation is working to provide cover from local hubs, potentially Crediton & Exeter. The aim is to staff this service with GP’s across the federation.

How are we addressing the workforce for the future?

As part of the General Practice Forward View practices are looking at ways to reduce workload, expansion of the wider workforce and invest in technology.

How is Wallingbrook addressing this?

· Supporting the Practice Nurse team to undertake their non-prescribing qualifications to enable Practice Nurses to prescribe.

· Members of the Patient Services team have attended enhanced care navigation training to enable the team to signpost patients to the most appropriate services.

· Trained 2 Dispensary staff to undertake their dispensing qualifications.

· Worked on shared policies within our federation.

· Planning to introduce e-consultation software in June 2018.

· Introduced new clinical correspondence workflow to maximise clinical time.

· Introduced dispensary scanning system at both sites to ensure effective business continuity.

· Introduced a new storage system within the dispensary to create additional space and enable prescriptions to be located more efficiently.

Training for the future

· In 2017 the practice resumed medical student training hosting students from Exeter Medical School.

· In 2018 the practice resumed hosting student nurses from Plymouth University.

· In 2018, the practice has hosted its first pre-registration Pharmacist.

· 2017 was the first year that Wallingbrook hosted A-level students who are interested in a career in medicine.

· We have supported a qualified Nurse Practitioner into a reintroduction to practice.

Our shared plans for 2018

· Continue to review the appointment system to ensure it meets the needs of the patients and sustainable for the practice to deliver.

· CFEP survey is due.

· Focus on diabetic care. The south west has had one of the highest amputation rates in diabetes, there have been significant improvements in the amputation rates in some areas and work is still required to ensure that all CCGs across the south west are equal or better than the national average for foot amputations. New software has been launched to risk stratify patients and provide additional alerts for patient care.

· Focus on hypertension monitoring.

· Work with the PPG to ensure they are actively involved in the planning and development of new and existing services ensuring there is the opportunity to voice opinions on topics such as service provision and local concerns.
· Work to enhance local wellbeing.

· Sustainable workforce for the future – continuing to host medical students and nursing students.

· Encourage Patient Online Access.

Federated Working

· Work with the Mid Devon Health Federation (MDHF) to ensure we can deliver sustainable enhanced access from October 2018.

· Continue to work jointly with the federation on shared protocols, research, training of students, advanced signposting for Reception staff etc.

· Information Governance Toolkit – new toolkit launched in 2018 – all the evidence to be uploaded over the year.
· Potential joint commissioning report for the NEW Devon & South Devon & Torbay CCGs – the CCGs are merging and aligning, and will be working together under one structure.

· Open Exeter system will close and PCSE will launch their new system  (PSCE – Capita)


	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	Questions from the floor.
None.

Meeting closed at 7pm
	


Date of next PPG meeting: Monday 11th June 2018 at 17.30
Correspondence to: Wallingbrook Health Centre, Back Lane, Chulmleigh,

Devon, EX18 7DL. Tel 01769 580295. Fax 01769 581045
VAT Registration Number 879082282

*Please note that all calls to and from the surgery are recorded and may be monitored for quality and training purposes.

“Together we build happy, healthy communities”

www.wallingbrook.co.uk
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